Our Lady Of Perpetual Help Church February 7, 2021





Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church



Administrator: Rev. Douglas Cunningham

OLPH's Seton Hall: 863-4750 Whitney Point Parish Office: 692-3911 P.O. Box 310, Cincinnatus, NY 13040 P.O. Box 711, Whitney Point, NY 13862

OLPH Marathon Whitney Point

Weekday Mass:No Mass Until AnnouncedNo Mass until announcedTues: 8:30AMSunday Masses:No Mass Until Announced10:30AM8:30AM

Sacrament of Reconciliation: As announced or by appointment

Mission Statement for Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church

"To advance the Kingdom of God by living a Community Life of Love & Worship, Telling the Good News of Jesus Christ."

OLPH PARISH STAFF: Parish Council President-Linda Crowley, 863-3574 Vice-President-Terri Fedele Secretary-Lisa Holt

Pastoral Care Lay Ministers: Mike Sheridan, 315-653-7271, Linda Crowley, linda Crowley@cfastest.net Secretary-Mary Wied-For bulletin announcements please call 863-4750 or ststephenstpat@syrdio.org by Wed

Baptisms - Please call OLPH's Seton Hall or Whitney Point Office.

Weddings – Please call OLPH's Seton Hall or Whitney Point Office at least 6 months in advance. *Sick/Infirm*—If you have someone who is sick or in the hospital, please **notify one of our**

Pastoral Care Lay Ministers, Linda or Mike, so they can be pastorally attended to.

FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

FEBRUARY 07, 2021

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS

NO Mass or Communion Service until further update.

→ Please check the bulletin, <u>www.ccsssp.com</u> or FacebookPage: <u>www.facebook.com/ccsssp</u> for when we will resume with Communion Service at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church.

Our Whitney Point Sunday Mass with Fr. Doug will be accessible at 8:30am on Sundays. Subscribe to the Catholic Community of St Stephen-St Patrick Youtube Channelhttps://www.youtube.com/channel/UCDUm8MZaDLPNi0zhY73p-ug.



Please kindly pray for the repose of the soul of

Eileen Callaghan

who has entered into the Kingdom of Heaven.

May she rest in peace.

Wednesday is February 17th. There will be an 8:30am Mass with distribution of ashes at our Whitney Point Church. We will have Communion Services with distribution of ashes at 7pm at our Whitney Point and Cincinnatus Churches so far, please check back for Marathon and what time. There will be no 8:30am Mass Tuesday, February 16th.



THE CATHOLIC FAITH.

Pick of the Week: WATCH: Bernadette

Millions of people each year go on pilgrimage to Lourdes, a place where miracles frequently occur. Explore the originals of this miraculous place of encounter with the Lord in this movie

which depicts Mary's apparitions to St. Bernadette. **LEARN: Formed Now! How and Why we Pray the Rosary** As we celebrate Our Lady of Lordes this wek, we invite you

to learn more about the Rosary! Join Dr. Tim Gray and Dr. John Sehorn as they discuss how they pray the Rosary and how it has changed their lives.

LISTEN: Truth to Inspire: St. Bernadette of Lourdes This inspiring story depicts St. Bernadette and her encounters with the Blessed Mother. Learn more about the saint who Mary appeared to eighteen times. **Go to Formed.org and select our parish**

A Family Perspective- In today's gospel Jesus went to the "house of Andrew and Simon" to relax but discovered that "Simon's mother-in-law was very ill. Like Jesus, we come home to relax but are confronted with problems.

Take a tip from Andrew and Simon who "told Jesus about it at once."





And he went throughout
Galilee, proclaiming
the message...
MARK 1:39, NRSV

World Day of the Sick is February 11, an observation started by Pope John Paul II as a way for believers to offer prayers for those suffering from illnesses. The day coincides with the commemoration of Our Lady of Lourdes.

Question for Children: What can you do to help your friends and classmates know more about Jesus?

Question for Youth: Jesus knew that his mission was for everyone, not just one village or group of people.

How can you reach out to others (outside of friends and family) and offer them hope and Good News?

Question for Adults: If you were going to pray for healing for any reason, what would it be?

What needs to be healed in our world and society?

Christ the King Retreat House is pleased to offer a Lenten Accompaniment Series by Zoom.

Every Wednesday during Lent beginning Ash Wednesday, Chris Spilka, Executive Director of Christ the King will lead a reflection, discussion and prayer group. To register click on our website at ctkretreat.com or email us at ctkretreat@syrdio.org and we will send you a Zoom invite.

Catholic Mass airs each week on:
Ch. 2 – Utica, Sundays at 6:00am
WBNG - Ch. 12 – Binghamton, Sundays at 6:00am & CW Ch. 12.2 at 10am
Community Access Cable Channels: Spectrum Cable Ch. 4 [serving Skaneateles and Auburn] – Sundays at 10:30am
Spectrum Cable Public Access Channel Syracuse Ch. 98 -Saturdays at 8:30pm
Spectrum Cable Binghamton (Vestal) Ch. 1301 - Sundays at 1:00pm
Spectrum Cable Rome Ch. 99 - Thursdays at 6:30pm

<u>Please Take Note:</u> If you attend another church on Sundays, please check if they are taking reservations first. Thank you.

Sr. Kathleen Heffron, of New Ministries was sick and is recuperating at St. Joseph's Provincial House. If you would like to send a card to her the address is 385 Watervliet Shaker Rd., Latham, NY 12110

Gifts of warm clothing, toys and toiletries were given to 95 children this year. It is a blessing to serv we thank you for your part in this blessing. Gratefully, Joanne Brown-Garringer Cortland-Chenango Rural Services, FOOD PANTRY and Assistance, (next to OLPH)

Operation Hours: Monday-Friday, 10a.m.-2p.m By Appointment Call 863-3828. Food will be ave pickup when you arrive. Rural Services provides emergency pantry services Tuesday and Thursday from 9:00AM to 4:00PM and Monday, Wednesday, Friday and Saturday from 9AM to Noon for residents of

the towns in our service area: Cincinnatus, Freetown, Solon, Taylor, Willet, German, Lincklaen, McDonough, Otselic, Pharsalia and Pitcher. *Food is donated through post office drives, school drives, many churches and individuals*



On the **Road**

STEWARDSHIP REPORT: Week of February 1, 2021:

Other Income: Solemnity-\$35. Fuel-\$81.20 Bills Paid This Week: \$0.00

Thank you for your generosity that keeps our parish running smoothly!

Church in Central and Eastern Europe Next week we will take up the Collection for the Church in Central and Eastern Europe. This collection supports the Church in more than twenty five countries that still struggle to recover from former communist rule. Funds from this collection support pastoral care, catechesis, building renovations and seminary formation. Your support restores the Church and builds the future in this region. Please prayerfully consider how you can support the collection next week. More information can be found at: www.usccb.org/ccee

→ Please call the Whitney Point parish office, 692-3911, or email ststephenstpat@syrdio.org, if you would like to receive your 2020 contribution statement.

Thank you for the most generous response from our parishioners that have been mailing in their contributions to our parish. Your donations are keeping our parish running. We ask that if it's in your budget to please continue tithing by mailing your donations to our parish office: P.O. Box 310, Cincinnatus, NY 13040. Let's keep each other in prayer as we get through this situation.

Please Pray For Our Following Friends and Family in the Military: Sgt. Nicholas Stone, Sgt Heather Fox, Major Caleb Miller, PVT2 Averi Hull, SSG Steven Gross, Major Corrine Miller (AirForce), USMC SSgt. Dan Votra, Brett Hayes, Michael Cruz, Lt. Paul McDonald, Kris Carstens, Sgt. Megan Ballard, OS3 Jonathan Schneider, Sgt. Zachary Reardon USMC, LCDR Maria Lescord, A2C Derek Lescord, Captain Chris Gitro, SSgt. Michael Hetzler, A1C Brendan Schneider, SSgt. Justin Blaisdell, LC USMC Daniel Morehouse, LCDR Marvin Joel Scott, III, LCpl John Larkin, Jr. USMC, Major John Thomas, Major Joy Thomas PV2 James McGill, & our pastor, Lt. Colonel Douglas Cunningham If you have a friend or family member serving our country and would like their name mentioned weekly in our bulletin and to be kept in our prayers, please contact the Parish Office at 692-3911.